SUMMARY MEETING MINUTES - REVISED PUBLISHED BY THE AUTHORITY OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF BLOOMINGTON, ILLINOIS MONDAY, MAY 14, 2018; 7:00 P.M.

The Council convened in Regular Session in the Council Chambers, City Hall Building, at 7:00 p.m., Monday, May 14, 2018.

Mayor Renner directed the City Clerk to call the roll and the following members of Council answered present:

Aldermen: Jamie Mathy, David Sage, Mboka Mwilambwe, Amelia Buragas, Scott Black, Joni Painter, Diana Hauman, Kim Bray, Karen Schmidt, and Mayor Tari Renner.

Staff Present: Steve Rasmussen, Interim City Manager; Jeffrey Jurgens, Corporation Counsel; Cherry Lawson, City Clerk; Scott Rathbun, Finance Director; Eric Vaughn, Assistant Fire Chief, Scott Sprouls, IS Director; Nicole Albertson, Human Resource Director; Jim Karch, Public Works Director; Bob Yehl, Water Director; Ken Bays, Asst. Police Chief; Melissa Hon, Asst. to the City Manager; and other City staff were also present.

Recognition/Appointments

- A. Recognition and Swearing in of the new Chief of Police.
- B. Recognition of Firefighter/Paramedic Christopher Moore on successfully completing his probation.
- C. Proclamation declaring May 20-26, 2018 "Emergency Medical Services Week".
- D. Proclamation declaring May 2018 "Historic Preservation Month".
- E. Appointment of Brett Litwiller and Sara Crowley to the Citizens Beautification Committee.
- F. Appointment of Dawn McBride to the Bloomington-Normal Sister City Committee (Japan).
- G. Appointment of Kelby Cumpston to the Property Maintenance Review Board.

Public Comment

Mayor Renner opened the meeting to receive public comment, and the following individuals provided comments to the Council:

Scott Stimeling	Dale Strassheim	Holly Houska
Jeff Crabill	Darren Brant	Regina Noland

"Consent Agenda"

Items listed on the Consent Agenda are approved with one motion, and is provided in **BOLD**, and items that Council pull from the Consent Agenda for discussion are listed with a notation **Pulled from the Consent Agenda**.

Motion by Alderman Schmidt and seconded by Alderman Hauman that the Consent Agenda be approved with the exception of Item 7L.

Mayor Renner directed the Clerk to call the roll, which resulted in the following:

Ayes: Aldermen Mathy, Sage, Mwilambwe, Buragas, Black, Painter, Hauman, Bray, and Schmidt.

Nays: None.

Motion carried.

The following was presented:

Item 7A. Consideration of approving the Minutes of the April 23, 2018 Regular City Council Meeting, and approving the revised minutes of the September 25, 2017 Regular City Council Meeting. (Recommend the reading of the minutes be dispensed with and the minutes approved as printed.)

The following was presented:

Item 7B. Consideration of approving Bills, Payroll, and Electronic Transfers in the amount of \$6,701,115.49. (Recommend the Bills, Payroll, and Electronic Transfers be allowed in the amount of \$6,701,115.49, and orders drawn on the Treasurer for the various amounts as funds are available.)

The following was presented:

Item 7C. Consideration of Approving Appointments to Various Boards and Commissions. (Recommend Brett Litwiller and Sara Crowley be appointed to the Citizens Beautification Committee, Dawn McBride be appointed to the Bloomington-Normal Sister City Committee (Japan), and Kelby Cumpston be appointed to the Property Maintenance Review Board.)

The following was presented:

Item 7D. Consideration of an Annual Software Licensing Maintenance Payment with Tyler Technologies for various MUNIS modules in the amount of \$179,867.67, as requested by the Information Services Department. (Recommend the Payment for Annual Software Licensing Maintenance with Tyler Technologies, covering various modules of the City's MUNIS Enterprise Resource Planning (ERP) System, in the amount of \$179,867.67, be approved and the Purchasing Agent be authorized to issue a Purchase Order for the same.)

The following was presented:

Item 7E. Consideration of a Public Highway At-Grade Crossing Agreement with the Union Pacific Railroad (UPRR) for an Easement, in the amount of \$3,100.00, to Construct Sidewalk across UPRR Industry Tracks along Washington Street as requested by the Public Works Department. (Recommend the Public Highway At-Grade Crossing Agreement with the UPRR and the \$3,100.00 easement payment to UPRR be approved and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.)

The following was presented:

Item 7F. Consideration of an Intergovernmental Agreement with the Town of Normal in the amount of \$13,377.89 annually for Cost-Sharing of Labor Costs and Equipment Usage Costs Incurred by the Town of Normal for Electronic Waste Recycling, as requested by the Public Works Department. (Recommend the Intergovernmental Agreement for Cost-sharing of Labor Costs and Equipment Usage Costs Incurred by the Town of Normal for Electronic Waste Recycling in the amount of \$13,377.89 annually be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.)

The following was presented:

Item 7G. Consideration of a Letter of Understanding with the Illinois Department of Transportation to make improvements of 1.335 miles of Veterans Parkway and Empire Street, as requested by the Public Works Department. (Recommend the Letter of Understanding with the Illinois Department of Transportation to make improvements of 1.335 miles of Veterans Parkway and Empire Street be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.)

The following was presented:

Item 7H. Consideration of a Resolution Waiving the Formal Bidding Process and approving an Agreement with Evoqua Water Technologies for Odor Control Services for the Grove Sewage Lift Station, for approximately \$35,000 annually, as requested by the Public Works Department. (Recommend the Resolution Waving the Formal Bidding Process and approving an Agreement with Evoqua Water Technologies for Odor Control Services for the Grove Sewage Lift Station, for approximately \$35,000 annually be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the Resolution.)

RESOLUTION NO. 2018 – 30

A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING WAIVING THE TECHNICAL BIDDING REQUIREMENTS AND APPROVING THE PURCHASE OF EVOQUA WATER TECHNOLOGIES FOR ODOR CONTROL SERVICES FOR THE GROVE SEWAGE LIFT STATION

The following was presented:

Item 7I. Consideration of an Ordinance approving a Petition from CIP, LLC, for a Final Plat for Airport Park 19th Addition Final Plat, located east of Ekstam Drive and south of Cornelius Drive, as requested by the Public Works Department. (Recommend the Ordinance approving a Petition from CIP.

LLC for a Final Plat for Airport Park 19th Addition Final Plat, located East of Ekstam Drive and south of Cornelius Drive be approved, subject to the petitioner paying the required tap-on fees, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.)

ORDINANCE NO. 2018 - 33

AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE FINAL PLAT OF AIRPORT PARK SUBDIVISION NINETEENTH ADDITION

The following was presented:

Item 7J. Consideration of an Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 701 of Chapter 31 and Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the City Code for a Wedding Reception at Davis Lodge at Lake Bloomington on July 8, 2018 the request from Brandon Westfall and Kayleigh Schultz to allow moderate consumption of alcohol. (Recommend the Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 701 of Chapter 31 and Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the City Code for a Wedding Reception at Davis Lodge at Lake Bloomington on July 8, 2018 be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.)

ORDINANCE NO. 2018 - 34

AN ORDINANCE APPROVING THE VACATION AND DEDICATION OF SEVERAL EASEMENTS LOCATED AT LOT 3 OF MORRISSEY CROSSING SUBDIVISION, BLOOMINGTON ILLINOIS

The following was presented:

Item 7K. Consideration of an Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the City Code to Allow Possession of Open Alcohol on Public Property in a portion of Downtown Bloomington during the Castle Productions, LLC d/b/a The Castle Theatre's Rock the 200 Block Concert Series on the following dates: Saturday, May 26, 2018, Sunday, May 27, 2018, Friday, June 8, 2018 and Saturday, August 25, 2018, as requested by the City Clerk's Office. (Recommend the Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the City Code to Allow Possession of Open Alcohol on Public Property in a portion of Downtown Bloomington during the Castle Productions, LLC d/b/a The Castle Theatre's Rock the 200 Block Concert Series on Saturday, May 26, 2018, Sunday, May 27, 2018, Friday, June 8, 2018 and Saturday, August 25, 2018 be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.)

ORDINANCE NO. 2018 - 35

AN ORDINANCE SUSPENDING PORTIONS OF SECTION 26(d) OF CHAPTER 6 OF THE BLOOMINGTON CITY CODE TO ALLOW POSSESSION OF OPEN ALCOHOL ON PUBLIC PROPERTY IN A PORTION OF DOWNTOWN BLOOMINGTON DURING THE CASTLE THEATRE'S ROCK THE 200 BLOCK CONCERT SERIES IN DOWNTOWN BLOOMINGTON

The following was presented:

Item 7L. Consideration of an Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the

City Code to Allow Possession of Open Alcohol on Public Property in a portion of Downtown Bloomington during the WGLT Outdoor Concert on Saturday, June 9, 2018. (Recommend the Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the City Code to Allow Possession of Open Alcohol on Public Property in a portion of Downtown Bloomington during the WGLT Outdoor Concert on Saturday, June 9, 2018, be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be Authorized to execute the necessary documents.) Pulled from the Consent Agenda.

ORDINANCE NO. 2018 - 36

AN ORDINANCE SUSPENDING PORTIONS OF SECTION 26(d) OF CHAPTER 6 OF THE BLOOMINGTON CITY CODE TO ALLOW POSSESSION OF OPEN ALCOHOL ON PUBLIC PROPERTY IN A PORTION OF DOWNTOWN BLOOMINGTON DURING THE WGLT OUTDOOR CONCERT IN DOWNTOWN BLOOMINGTON

Motion by Alderman Black second by Alderman Hauman that Council approves the Ordinance Suspending Portions of Section 26(d) of Chapter 6 of the City Code to Allow Possession of Open Alcohol on Public Property in a portion of Downtown Bloomington during the WGLT Outdoor Concert on Saturday, June 9, 2018, be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be Authorized to execute the necessary documents.

Mayor Renner directed the Clerk to call the roll, which resulted in the following:

Ayes: Aldermen Mathy, Sage, Buragas, Black, Painter, Hauman, Bray, and Schmidt.

Nays: None.

Recuse: Alderman Mwilambwe (7:37 p.m.)

Motion carried.

"Regular Agenda"

The following was presented:

Item 8A. Presentation and discussion by the Boys & Girls Club of Bloomington/Normal for the lease and/or sale of 3.25 acres of City park land inside Sunnyside Park for the development of a new facility, as requested by the Boys & Girls Club in consultation with the Parks, Recreation, and Cultural Arts Department. (Recommend Council give City staff direction on whether to pursue an Agreement with the Boys & Girls of Bloomington/Normal for the lease and/or sale of the requested land within Sunnyside Park.) (Presentation by Tony Morstatter, Chief Executive Officer of the Boys & Girls Club, 20 minutes, City Council discussion, 10 minutes.)

Rex Schafer, President of the Boys & Girls Club, and Tony Morstatter provided a brief introduction of its request of the City to enter into an agreement that is acceptable to both for the use of 3.25 acres at the east end of Sunnyside Park for them to build a new facility. That might be in the form of a lease, or it could potentially be in the sale, an outright sale determined upon what is in the best interest for the City as well the

club, and we will leave that to your consideration afterwards. As a part of this proposal, they would request to move the softball diamond that is situated at the Eastside of the park. The Boys & Girls Club would as a part of this project is to replace that diamond and grade and seed the land just to the immediate west of the area that we're looking at. The third piece that they are looking at is to maintain the flow and detention for water, and lastly the relocation of the existing utilities as to sewer lines that are currently where we are going to build.

Alderman Black asked whether staff was seeking direction from the Council regarding this item in terms of a lease versus a sales agreement. Mr. Jurgens stated the City is looking for direction tonight to pursue an agreement. I think staff's initial recommendation is it would look more like a long-term lease. That way we would maintain control of the land. We would put within the lease the, you know, the applicable provisions for the use and our use and all of those details. If the Council felt strongly, we could look at other options for that as well. We are looking for direction from the Council as to whether to go back and work out those details with the club.

Mr. Jurgens explained the pros and cons for a lease versus a sales agreement with the Boys & Girls Club. Some of the reasons we had considered a lease is the City would still own the parkland, and that is something that has been important to the Parks Department. The City would still technically own the land. Within this lease, we envision terms negotiated as the club spoke of, we may have some joint use of this building that will be negotiated within the lease, and this would be an opportunity for us to also work out. There will be some strange boundaries to this. We have talked about maybe trying to subdivide this, but it is going to be a unique boundary line to it as well.

Alderman Mwilambwe asked of the number of kids and teens that the new facility is looking to provide services too. Mr. Morstatter stated within its strategic plan it has identified serving at least 350 kids within the next five years that number is likely to increase with the years.

Alderman Mathy asked whether there are any downsides to leasing versus selling the parkland. If we lease, we are still going be the owner of the property. If somebody gets hurt on the property, the City is going to be named in that lawsuit. The City's liability through the lease terms would be mitigated. He could not guarantee to you that we would not be part of that type of a lawsuit. Alderman Mathy stated he would prefer a sale versus a lease; however, is supportive of the concept and the project in general.

Alderman Schmidt asked whether there are benefits or negatives in terms of fund-raising, EFI for financing for this project. Would it be easier or come with more challenges if the Boys & Girls Club owned the property. Mr. Morstatter stated there are opportunities either way, lease or sale.

Alderman Sage stated he prefers more of the continuity associated with the lease in terms of the City retaining control. He asked whether there has been conversations about some potential future impact on other organizations that might come later. Does the lease provide a little bit more continuity for us?

Mr. Jurgens replied stating the City has had conversation about establishing a precedent like this that it goes back to not wanting to necessarily divest of the underlying land. When we talked about this type of situation beyond parks, our thoughts was if in the future there were other organizations to come and do a multimillion dollar project that was going to serve the needs of the community and improve land, and give us like land, and develop the ball diamond to the west that that is something that staff would entertain. The City will

evaluate each proposal as they come. However, we were not really too afraid of setting up a precedent like this, but it has to be the right situation.

Motion by Alderman Mwilambwe second by Alderman Black directing staff to move forward with preparing a lease agreement to bring back to Council for consideration at a future Council Meeting with the Boys & Girls of Bloomington/Normal for the lease of the requested land within Sunnyside Park.

Council provided a unanimous consensus on this item.

Motion carried.

The following was presented:

Item 8B. Consideration of the Purchase of Neptune Water Meters and related accessories, as a limited source, for up to a maximum of \$900,000, for the Water Department FY 2019 Water Meter Installation Program from Ferguson Enterprises, as requested by the Water Department. (Recommend the Purchase of Neptune Water Meters and related accessories from Ferguson Enterprises, as a limited source, be approved and the Procurement Manager be authorized to issue a Purchase Order.) (Presentation by Bob Yehl, Water Director, 10 minutes, City Council discussion, 10 minutes.)

Mr. Yehl provided a brief overview of the Neptune Water Meters and related accessories stating the purchase of the meters is to support the Water Meter Replacement and Upgrade Program. It is a pilot project that will create efficiencies, reduce staff time while providing information to our consumers benchtesting which allow us to focus on meters, some large meter testing, and large meter upgrades, you'll see a chart in the bottom right. It cost \$23,000 to do that, but the return on investment less than two years.

Alderman Hauman asked whether there is a way to convince homeowners that do not have the new meters to force the issue. Mr. Yehl stated there is. Water Department staff has been doing a great deal of outreach within the community, but it has not been easy, as they may have to go door-to-door. He cited the ordinance stating, ...if somebody fails to schedule a meeting with us when requested, does not show up, or cancel the meeting, the Water Department have the ability to shut the water off until they can get in and change the meter. They are not trying to get to that point, but the Code does provide the ability to do so.

Alderman Mathy asked whether the wireless meters would allow the My Bloomington App to view water usage so to avoid overage in water usage or discovering leaks. Mr. Yehl confirmed stating, they have included \$50,000 in capital equipment budget for the first pilot project for our fixed-point data collectors. The short answer is yes, they are working towards that.

Motion by Alderman Mathy second by Alderman Sage Council approves the Purchase of Neptune Water Meters and related accessories from Ferguson Enterprises, as a limited source, be approved and the Procurement Manager be authorized to issue a Purchase Order.

Mayor Renner directed the Clerk to call the roll, which resulted in the following:

Ayes: Aldermen Mathy, Sage, Mwilambwe, Buragas, Black, Painter, Hauman, Bray, and Schmidt. Nays: None.

Motion carried.

The following was presented:

Item 8C. Consideration of an Agreement with VenuWorks of Bloomington, LLC for the Solicitation of New Naming Rights for the Pepsi Ice Center as requested by the Parks, Recreation & Cultural Arts Department. (Recommend the Agreement with VenuWorks of Bloomington, LLC for the Solicitation of New Naming Rights for the Pepsi Ice Center be approved, and the Interim City Manager and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.) (Presentation by Lynn Cannon, Executive Director of Grossinger Motors Arena, 5 minutes, City Council discussion, 5 minutes.)

Lynn Cannon, Executive Director for Grossinger Motors Arena provided a brief overview of this item stating Michael Hernbrott came to us and asked if we would be able to assist them in seeking a new naming rights partner for the Pepsi Ice Center.

Motion by Alderman Schmidt second by Alderman Painter Council approves the Agreement with VenuWorks of Bloomington, LLC for the Solicitation of New Naming Rights for the Pepsi Ice Center be approved, and the Interim City Manager and City Clerk be authorized to execute the necessary documents.

Mayor Renner directed the Clerk to call the roll, which resulted in the following:

Ayes: Aldermen Mathy, Sage, Mwilambwe, Buragas, Black, Painter, Hauman, Bray, and Schmidt.

Nays: None.

Motion carried.

The following was presented:

Item 9D. Consideration of a Resolution dissolving the Intergovernmental Agreement for Operation of the John M. Scott Health Care program, approving New Bylaws, and directing the Filing of Amended Trust documents, as requested by the Administration and Legal Departments. (Recommend the Resolution dissolving the Intergovernmental Agreement for Operation of the John M. Scott Health Care Program, approving New Bylaws, and directing the Filing of Amended Trust documents be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the Resolution.) (Presentation by Jeffrey Jurgens, Corporation Counsel, 10 minutes, City Council discussion, 20 minutes.)

Mr. Jurgens provided an overview of this item stating, Council and the City have been working on this now two years in August. They have reviewed various processes and variations along with discussions related to this item. The resolution, will among other things, authorize the Attorney for the Trust, Tom Herr, to file a Petition to amend the Declaration of Trust. The primary change that the new Trust will provide is that it is going to go to a grant only system. That is something that the Council has talked about for a number of months now, and that will be what the new Declaration of Trust provides.

The petition will also authorize under this new Declaration of Trust, new By-Laws for the Scott Commission. The By-Laws will provide that the Commission consists of 11 members, the same number that is currently made up of, but it changes the positions. There will be five (5) from various health care professions, multiple disciplines like primary care and mental health; experts in finance, grant administration, those that help the under-served populations. Before we had Commission members coming from different organizations within the community, there is a little bit of a shift now to the different disciplines that primarily work with the Trust. According to the original Trust, there will still be one representative from the Second Presbyterian Church, and the ability to appoint one member to represent the Township supervisor or the Township Supervisor.

Mayor Renner asked whether the appointments would be approved by Council. Mr. Jurgens stated all would be approved by the Council. Mayor Renner asked whether that includes the Second Presbyterian Church.

Mr. Jurgens stated as a perfunctory matter, yes. The By-Laws provide that the Commission and the Trust, the Amended Declaration of Trust provide that the Commission will be a purely advisory body to you as the Trustee of the Scott Commission Trust. They will have various functions to recommend changes in the By-Laws, appointments, annual budget, and investments. They will be responsible for helping to identify unmet community needs; and recommend allocation of funds to the various organizations and community initiatives and any other matters that you want them to take up. They will make these recommendations to you as the Trustee. Council will then make the final decisions. The By-Laws provide that the city administrator that staff liaison is designated, Jennifer Toney, who is the current grants administrator.

Ms. Toney will take over the role of the administrator of this program, and will be the conduit between the Commission. The Commission will recommend this budget or these grants; she will present the budget to Council as the Trustee, and you will make that final decision as to how to proceed with that budget with those grants etc. The Commission members will serve for three-year terms. They can also appoint ad-hoc members themselves to help if there is a need in a certain area. These appointments to the Commission will be made by resolution. A formal resolution that will come forward and be approved by the Council. The By-Laws will continue to have language in there that the Township is an eligible grant recipient.

Mr. Jurgens mentioned previous discussions of Council and Ms. Skillrud, Township Supervisor related to unmet needs, direct service needs that Township Supervisor Skillrud discussed. She put that in as an eligible grant for consideration, and Council could potentially fund that as direct services that would come directly from the Township. The Grant Coordinator will serve as the administrative staff, and the City will keep track of that person's time, and we have estimated that to be about \$50 per hour that we will then seek for reimbursement from the trust. Funds expended by the City will be reimbursed by the Trust.

The proposed resolution will dissolve the current intergovernmental agreement with the City of Bloomington Township, will approve the dissolution of that IGA, and directs Tom Herr as the attorney for the trust to file a petition to amend the Declaration of Trust with the circuit court. The resolution also approves the new John M. Scott Commission By-laws.

Once approved, and contingent upon the Circuit Court approving the requested relief, we will then transition that to the City's new grant coordinator. The City will negotiate a new IGA with the Township for some of the services that are in the existing IGA like mowing and snow removal at the Township

building, the provision of some IT services, and some lighting work that Public Works provides.

Alderman Schmidt asked for clarification on the appointment process stating, Council may appoint one member to represent the Township, and that the Township is an eligible grant recipient. However, the Commission serves, all of McLean County. The Council memo indicates that the Trustee may also appoint one member to represent the Township Supervisor for the City of Bloomington, someone else, or another designee that would represent McLean County Township supervisors.

Mr. Jurgens stated currently, Ms. Skillrud serves as the Township Supervisor serving on the Commission. That can continue should Council prefer. If Council prefers to have somebody else from Bloomington Township to serve on the Commission, or somebody else to represent all of the townships in McLean County, Council could make that decision, as it is open-ended.

Alderman Schmidt asked whether all townships are eligible as a grant recipient. Mr. Jurgens replied yes.

Alderman Sage asked what the City receive with having a grants administrator and whether additional language needs to be included within the IGA in terms of reporting outcomes from the issuance of the grants. Ms. Toney stated that would a part of developing the brand objective.

Alderman Bray inquired as to the timing of when the Trust will come before the Circuit Court. Mr. Herr stated as soon as we get a hearing that it depends on the judge's schedule. There are also some pending annual reports. That the Attorney General has to be notified of the change. He would envision a minimum of 30 to 60 days.

RESOLUTION NO. 2018 - 31

A RESOLUTION DISSOLVING THE INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT FOR OPERATION OF THE JOHN M. SCOTT HEALTH CARE PROGRAM, APPROVING NEW BYLAWS, AND DIRECTING THE FILING OF AMENDED TRUST DOCUMENTS

Motion by Alderman Mathy second by Alderman Schmidt Council approves the Resolution dissolving the Intergovernmental Agreement for Operation of the John M. Scott Health Care Program, approving New Bylaws, and directing the Filing of Amended Trust documents be approved, and the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized to execute the Resolution.

Mayor Renner directed the Clerk to call the roll, which resulted in the following:

Ayes: Aldermen Mathy, Sage, Mwilambwe, Buragas, Black, Painter, Hauman, Bray, and Schmidt.

Nays: None.

Motion carried.

City Managers Comments

Mr. Rasmussen reviewed the upcoming events around the City and asked Mr. Karch to provide an update to the solid waste collection efforts. Mr. Karch provided an update to the efforts by the Public Works Department on solid waste collection efforts as well as efforts to communicate the change with the public. He mentioned the updates to the Citizen Convenience Center adding that new signage has also been added so to alert the public to its location.

Mayor's Remarks

Mayor Renner mentioned the two items that were approved on the Consent Agenda. The Annual WGLT Concert that we will be having in the heart of beautiful, sparkling downtown Bloomington, and also something that one of our downtown establishments has decided to propose and that is a Rock the 200 Block Concert Series.

He reminded Council and the public of the Memorial Day Parade that will start from the Law and Justice Center down to Miller Park. He encourage all to participate.

Aldermen's Comments

Alderman Schmidt asked for an update to the One Stop Shop.

Adjournment

Motion by Alderman Hauman seconded by Alderman Bray adjourning the meeting. Meeting adjourned at 8:38 p.m.

Motion carried. (Viva Voce)

CITY OF BLOOMINGTON

Tari Renner, Mayor

1